CABINET MEETING
26th April, 2005

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.55 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, M. Lea, Mann, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
121.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th April, 2005, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

122.
REVIEW OF PARLIAMENTARY CONSTITUENCY BOUNDARIES
Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the provisional recommendations of the Boundary Commission for England, for Parliamentary Constituency boundaries in respect of the City.


AGREED:
(1) THAT the work which has taken place to review and consult upon the proposals of the Commission be noted.



(2) THAT authority be given for a submission to be made to the Boundary Commission for England, opposing the proposals they have made and submitting alternative proposals set out in the report.



(3) THAT the Deputy Leader be authorised to agree the submission to be made to the Boundary Commission based on the principles set out in the report.

123.
NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES DELIVERY PLAN, 2005/06
Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of the New Deal for Communities Delivery Plan, 2005/06, for approval by the local authority in its capacity as accountable body for the N.D.C. programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the New Deal for Communities Delivery Plan, 2005/06 be approved.

124.
BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report of the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee in respect of the meeting of that Committee held on 6th April, 2005.


RESOLVED:
THAT future financial consultation documents be submitted to the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee for consideration prior to response deadlines.

125.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the ground that they include the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

126.
NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES




      (Paragraph 9) 


- SELECTION OF A DEVELOPMENT PARTNER
Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the selection of a development partner for the Kersal and Charlestown New Deal for Communities area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT OPUS Developments be selected as the preferred development partner for the New Deal for Communities area; and that Taylor Woodrow be nominated as the reserve development partner.



(2) THAT, subject to DFES and Educational requirements, the receipts from the development partner agreement be ringfenced for reuse within the New Deal for Communities area as part of the wider regeneration proposals.



(3) THAT the Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and City Solicitor undertake the necessary legal formalities in respect of the development partner arrangements documentation.

127.
GREATER MANCHESTER CONNEXIONS



      (Paragraph 7)


- NEW GOVERNANCE ARRANGEMENTS
The Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and City Solicitor submitted a report in respect of the new governance arrangements for the Greater Manchester Connexions service.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Council agree, in principle, to a new model partnership for the Greater Manchester Connexions service, effective from 1st April, 2005.



(2) THAT the Council be represented on the Partnership in accordance with the draft Partnership Agreement, now submitted.



(3) THAT the Council accept the terms of the draft Partnership Agreement.



(4) THAT the final Agreement to effect the new model be concluded by the Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and City Solicitor/Assistant Director (Culture, Lifelong Learning and Sport) and in consultation with the Lead Member for Education.



(5) THAT the Council, along with other AGMA Councils, underwrite the Lease in the event of a new tenant not being found following the cessation of the grant.

128.
TESCO FOOD STORE AND ANCILLARY MATTERS


      (Paragraph 7)

Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, submitted a report on the proposed Tesco Food Store at Pendleton, and ancillary matters.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Council underwrite the funding implications of progressing the church and school relocations from the proposed food store site at Salford Shopping City, in advance of securing a way forward with Tesco p.l.c.

129.
MODESOLE LIMITED – PROPOSED SALE OF SHARES     

 (Paragraph 7)


(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item which did not appear on the agenda for the meeting should be considered as a matter of urgency in that a decision was required by 1st May, 2005)


Alan Eastwood, Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and City Solicitor, submitted a report on a request from Manchester City Council to acquire the Council’s shares ( and those of the other nine districts in Greater Manchester) in Modesole Limited.


RESOLVED: (1) THAT the offer from Manchester City Council (MCC) for the acquisition of the Council’s shares in Modesole as detailed in the report now submitted be accepted subject to contract and provided that:-

(a) any indemnity to be given by the Council to MCC in respect of Modesole be limited to the amount received by the Council as a result of the disposal of its shares in Modesole; and

(b) the offer is accepted by the other shareholders in Modesole

  (2) THAT the Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and 


City Solicitor be authorised to complete any documentation and take any other

           action which may be necessary to give to such disposal.


( Councillors Bill Hinds and David Lancaster having declared an interest in this item            left the room during consideration of the matter) 

130.
PROPOSED STADIUM AT BARTON


Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, referred to a recent article in the 


Advertiser Newspaper concerning which intimated that Manchester City Council


were opposed to the proposed Stadium and retail development and indicated that it


was only the out of town retail development to which Manchester was opposed, and


in fact they supported the construction of the new Stadium. 
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